
ROCKBRIDGE PIECEWORKERS QUILD GUILD 
MONTHLY MEETING 

December 14, 2019 

 

 

PRESENT: Carol Schoner, President 
  Hope Bird, Vice President 
  Susan Greene, Treasurer 
  Margo Carpenter, Secretary 
 
 
Guest, Mary Ann Sal, was introduced and welcomed to the meeting. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
Upon a motion made and properly seconded, the minutes of the November 10, 2019 were 
approved as presented. 
 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
 
The Treasurer reported that the current balance is $3,493.00.  The Treasurer also shared the 
proposed budget for 2020 which will be on the agenda for adoption at the January meeting. 
 
MEMBERSHIP  
 
Kerry Vansant reminded members that she will be collecting annual membership dues ($24.00) 
in January.  Kerry will be handing over the Membership Chairperson position to Margo 
Carpenter effective January 2020. 
 
PROGRAM COMMITTEE 
 
The Program Committee is still looking for a Program Chairperson and committee members.  
The decision has been made to limit outside speakers to twice a year.  Members discussed the 
possibility of serving on the committee for one month out of the year instead of serving on the 
committee for an entire year. Several members were enthused by this idea.   
 
Debbie Lane will be teaching a Valentine table runner in January.  Cost is $10.00.  Please go to 
RPQG.org for the supply list. 
 
SUNSHINE 
 
Cards were sent in September to Sandy Davis, Brenda Stonesifer and Carmina Bender.   
 
RETREAT 
 
Jan Lowry and Ann Gruner will be co-chairing the 2020 Retreat.  The dates are October 9 and 
10.  There will be no take home project, please bring your own project to work on.  If there is 
room available, guests are welcome. 



 
 
HAPPY BUCKS 
 
Several of our members shared happy news and gave Happy Bucks. 
 
HOSTESSES 
 
Board Members served as hostesses for the December Holiday party. 

Please visit RPQG.org for the 2020 hostess schedule. 

 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Tracey Gordon from Central Elementary PTA Clothes Closet, brought muffins and a thank you 
note for the donations RPQG made to their cause in November. 
 
Rose Watts suggested two wonderful volunteer sewing opportunities.  The first was sewing port 
covers for cancer patients.  There are several YouTube videos available with directions.  The 
second was sewing pillow cases for child cancer patients at UVA Hospital in Charlottesville.  
The “hot dog” pillowcase would be a great pattern to use.  Rose will collect any of your 
completed projects and forward them on to the places in need. 
 
Thank you to Debbie Lane and her son for the donation of 300 RPQG rack cards! The cards will 
be displayed in local businesses and public buildings to promote the Guild.  Please feel free to 
share cards at shows or events you may be attending. 
 
SLATE OF OFFICERS 
 
Hope Bird will serve as President for 2020.  Bonnie Gates has agreed to serve as Vice 
President.  Susan Greene will continue as Treasurer for one more year.  Margo Carpenter will 
continue as Secretary. 
 
Upon a motion made, seconded, and unanimous, the motion to approve the slate of officers 
carried unanimously. 
 
The meeting was adjourned; refreshments and an expanded Show and Tell, with many 
members showing Christmas/Holiday projects from the past present, followed. 
 
 
Respectively Submitted, Margo Carpenter for 
 
 
APPROVED:  __________________________________________ 


